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Thu 5 - Sat 7 Sept
2024 NT Track & Field
Championships

Fri 6 Sept
Assembly Hosted by 5/6 Vavlas

Tue 10 - Wed 11 Sept
Learning Conferences

Thu 12 Sept
R U OK Day

Mon 16 Sept
School Council Meeting 5:45pm -
WPS Meeting Room

Fri 20 Sept
Colour Fun Run
Last day of Term 3
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starts from... 
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starts at...
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starts at...

Dear Families, 

It was an absolute pleasure to attend “The Beat” last night.
Our upper primary choir have been working all year to
prepare for this large musical event coordinated by the NT
Music School. Wagaman students performed well as part of
the choir. 
We thank Mrs Horne for all her work with 
our students to make this wonderful 
learning opportunity available. 



Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians
of the land on which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their
Elders, past, present and emerging. 
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This week we had Cristal Lucas in our school from Dolly’s Dream.
Cristal ran lessons with all classes focused on bullying and online
behaviours. Students learnt about digital safety and their role as a
decent digital citizen. Workshops were tailored to students’ stages
of schooling. Parent can access further information through the
parent hub at Dolly's Dream.

Last term, some of our Year 5/6 students participated in the “Makers
Empire Kids in Space” challenge and showcase. Teams were selected
through an application process within their classes. Mrs Vavlas’ team won
the showcase for the Northern Territory and as such, were invited to attend
the national showcase event in Adelaide where the Australian winner will
be chosen. The prize involved costs towards a trip to Adelaide for the event.
Ms Vavlas, Mr Russell and the team of 8 students will travel to the event.
The team are currently working hard to raise funds for this. As part of their
fundraising, they will be selling icy poles after school each afternoon for
$1. Some families have helped out by taking 100 charts to sell tickets at
their workplace. We have also secured some donations from local
businesses. If you have any ideas or able to help out in any way, please
contact either Mrs Vavlas or our front office team.

Recently, we have had some students arriving at school early. School is
open from 7:55am, as this is when staff are able to supervise them. We
realise that some families find this challenging and do offer a supervision
program from 7:30. If you do need to use this service, please contact our
front office and they will be able to give you details. 
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https://www.dollysdream.org.au/parent-hub
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It has been great to see our colour fun run fundraising going well.
We have 34 students who have so far raised $3054 for our school. 

Remember to register and collect donations. If everyone in our
school raised $10, we would have an additional $2170! This year, all
money raised will go to purchasing new laptops for our students to
use. 

The fun run will be held on Friday, 20th September. 
Students will need to bring a white t-shirt and towel to school. 

We have begun taking enrolments for 2025. If you know
of anyone who would love to join our fabulous
community please let them know to contact our school
to meet with me and secure their place. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone around school.

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal



Our attendance is continuing to track at 88% for
the year to date. We would love to increase this to
at least 90% by the end of the year. Well done, to
1/2 Kneller, 4/5 Bevan, and 5/6 Vavlas who have
attendance of 90% or above. 



WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?
 YEAR 2/3 CHADBOURNE YEAR 2/3 CHADBOURNE

We are always busy in 2/3C. Have a look at what a typical week in 2/3C looks like!

Fitness is a great way to get us
moving and ready first thing in the
morning for a full day of learning.
This last week we challenged
ourselves to reach personal best
times in completing the obstacle
course and mastering the monkey
bars!

Our Chairperson leads the
morning meeting where we take
the roll, go over the timetable for
the day, take time for reflection,
give important messages and
have some sharing time. 

Daily Reviews help us revisit
and practice literacy concepts
we have already learnt. 

We start our maths lessons with a Hot Spot that helps us develop our knowledge in different areas of
numeracy. 

This past week, the focus has been on ordering fractions. We then get into our groups and spend time
developing numeracy strategies with Mrs Chadbourne, practising strategies by ourselves, completing
maths tasks on the iPads or working on our knowledge. 

One of the ways we improve our knowledge of basic number facts is by having Ms Halle test the speed
at which we can answer equations at our level. We made some artworks out of fraction pieces this
week; check out some of our creations!



We all take part in Read Write Inc
sessions where we are learning sounds,
using Fred Talk to decode words and
developing our comprehension of texts
read at our level.

We have been figuring out how to
program the Spheros using block
code. We have worked out how to
make them move, change
direction, change colours, make
sounds and even speak.

We designed and created mini golf courses for the
Father’s Day Afternoon. We had criteria that our
courses had to meet and needed to ensure they
were challenging enough for even the best mini
golfers!

We are inquiring into ‘who was here before me and how do I know’? 

This inquiry requires us to be researchers and we have been honing our questioning skills, carefully
crafting questions to be ‘deep questions’ that will give us a lot of information and moving away from
asking ‘shallow questions.’ It has been interesting comparing places in Darwin from how they used to
look to how they look now.



I would like to introduce what students are learning in Japanese in Term Three. 
Year 3 (Y2/3) and 4 students are learning family members, animals, fruits and vegetables. They are
also learning how to ask and answer like and dislikes. 
Year 5 and 6 students are extending their vocabulary to some basic verbs and particles. They are
being challenged to write a letter to Japanese students introducing themselves and their family.  

We will have an assessment project at the end of this term. If students missed some Japanese lessons,
please help your child to access Quizlet online learning sets which I created for Wagaman students. It
will help students to review and practise the words they have learnt in previous lessons. Students just
need to go to below links to access the Quizlet Japanese online learning sets. 

Year2/3 Wagaman Japanese home learning set.   

Year3 and Year 4 Wagaman Japanese home learning set. 

Year 4/5  Wagaman Japanese home learning set

 Year 5  and Year 6 Wagaman Japanese home learning set 

Nihongo (Japanese) speaking with family at home 

 Are you planning a family trip to Nihon (Japan)?  
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Konnichiwa, watashi wa Miki sensei desu. 
Hello, my name is Miki. Students call me Miki sensei. 
Thank you, to the parents who supported their child to register
for the speaking competition, language fest 2024
(https://www.ltant.org/language-fest-2024).

I would like to give you some tips about Japanese season. 
September, October and November are in Autumn in Japan. The weather gradually
becomes colder moving towards winter. It is the best season to see leaves changing
the colour from midori (green) to kiiro (yellow), orenji (orange) and aka (red) leaves. 
Moon viewing festival is on 17th September. Japanese people put out decorations
such as mochi (round sweet dumplings) and susuki (Japanese pumpas grass) and
enjoy watching beautiful full moon. The 3rd November is Japanese Cultural day and
people cherish the art, history and academic endeavours of Japan by having
parades, events and exhibitions. 

Arigato gozaimasu (Thank you very much.) 

https://quizlet.com/class/28495520
https://quizlet.com/class/28495497
https://quizlet.com/class/28601679
https://quizlet.com/class/28495512
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Book Week 
Dress Up Parade



3/4 Batchelor
Camp
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The Beat
Performance

Night



EY Father’s
Day Fun



So far... 34 students
have raised

http://australianfundraising.com.au/
http://australianfundraising.com.au/










SCHOOL NOTICESSCHOOL NOTICES

Vouchers must be
given to the front
office by Friday,
September 13.

Early Years 
Swimming

This year, Wagaman Preschool is fundraising through
Pictureproducts, where your child's unique artwork can be
transformed into durable, high-quality melamine
Pictureplates that will last a lifetime.

Both decorative and useful, Pictureplates are simply
beautiful. Children love eating off their very own
Pictureplates, and as the years go by and they grow up and
have their own families, their Pictureplates will bring back
memories of those happy childhood years.

Collect a template from the office to complete at home, and
you can have as many copies made as you'd like, so it's a
fantastic gift idea for grandparents and other family
members. 

If you would like to order a Pictureplate please fill out this
form and return with payment by Wednesday 11th
September 2024.



SCHOOL NOTICESSCHOOL NOTICES

We have had many
children asking for spare
hats. 
Please check that your
child has a hat with
them, everyday!
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